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Upcoming Events:
Welcome back to term 3.

Gala Concert August

4 Parent and Student Open Day
(9am-12pm, Hall)

6-11 KBB Festival

B

| had the pleasure of attending the annual Gala Con
on Tuesday night which was held in the Holy Trin
Cathedral in Parnell. It was a superb showcase of

talented students from year 9 through to year 13. 11 Alumnic Decade Reunion
| continue to be impressed by the qualif our students as they perform ¢ ¢ KS (Ypm@2am)

wide rangeof musical and choral pieceBly thanks especially goes to thi 15 Board of Trustees Meeting
staff who made this evening possibénd lead the groups such as Mr. (6pm-9pm, Boardroom)

Christine Myhre, Mrs Celia Finn and our itinerant staff, and the many of

staff helping with the organisation of the evening. 16 Taurere? K n yMeeting

(6:30pm8:30pm, Staffroom)
| wish our music groups well in the KBB Festival next week.

Student Wellbeing September
The start of the term has been challenging for obvious reasons. Age ¢ Parents Association Meeting
would like to thank people staff, parents and other embers of our wider (7pm9pm, Staffroon)

community¢ for their support through this time. 11 Whanau BBQ

la 6S Y20S T2NBINRZ 6S osAft O2) (6:30pm8:30pm, Staffroom) NJ
Whether it is in relation to recent events or more geperal concerns, g
questions about your child, please feelweltc68 02 O2y 0l Ol
or Assistant Dean. They can answer most questions and if not, will direc
to someone in the college who can.

Board of Trustees Meeting
(6pm-9pm, Boardroom)

23 Fun Run/Walk (9:45ashpm)

. . 2325 Duke of Edinburgh Gold
Community Consultation Practice JourneAll Day)
As indicated in an earlier newsletter, the Board of Trustees is conducti

communityconsultation this term as part of its'early strategic planning. (For a full list of upcoming events,
| have enclosed information about this process later in this newsletter. M please see the calendar on the
information will be provided to parents when the process starts forma college website.)

The Boardand | look forward to hearing your opinions on the college a

how it is serving your child(ren).
You Are Responsible

In assemblies this term, waill be talking about students managing their preparation for assessments, especially
as we progress to schbexams later this term and NCEA exams in térmiVe will talk about study techniques and
alsostudentsmanaging their own wellbeing.

Managing Phones

A common concern amongst parents is the amount of time spent online, especially on a phone, by oadytisng
Research shows that this is still increasing and is an issue identified by Tim Cook, the CEO of Apple.
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| recently saw a webpage providingise aps that can help people (including adults) to manage their phone usage.
The idea is to leverage their technology to help with this. | have attached a link to this page, which recommends si»
different apps. | have not used these and so cannot vouch far ¢fiiectiveness, but an initial read of them looks
encouraging. Good luck.

https://www.inc.com/jeremygoldman/6-appsto-stop-your-smartphoneaddiction.html

b3aIn YAKA ydzA £
Richard Dykes
Principal

Term Dates 2019

Parents / Caregivers, below are the term dates for 2019. This information is also available on the college website.
Term 1 Wednesday, 30 January to Friday, 12 April
Term 2 Monday, 29 April td-riday, 5 July
Term 3 Monday, 22 July to Friday, 27 September
Term 4 Monday, 14 October to Thursday, 5 Decembe

2019 Course Selection for Current Year 9 Students

Please note that all current Year 9 students should have selected their year 10 option subjects via the school
portal by 9amg Monday, 13 August 2018. The portal will cldsecourse selectiothereafter.

Mr Praveen Chand, Deputy Principal

Changes tahe Bus Timetables

We are aware that the change of bus routes and times this term has had a number of problems including
overcrowding, students not being picked up and buses not following the correct rbbsee beern almost daily
contact with Auckland Transport to relay these concerns and advocate for the service to be of an acceptable
standard.

Auckland Transport planners meh Wednesdayo resolve the issues they have been informed of. An initial
responsewasl KI 0 Ad 61 & WOl Hé&MB praideteibarkd Sue Lolr3eAt theylirRe of
writing, no response haget been received

As soon as we receianyinformation, an email will be sent to parents. It is extremely unlikely that the buses
will come at the later time on a Wednesday mornithge to buses now serving both Glendowie College and
Sacred Heart Collegehich does not have a late start. The college library is open daily from 8:30am, so students
can use that space prior to schatarting on a Wednesday.

We apologise for the continued uncertainty with the buses. If thereaag@n-going issues, please either contact
NZ Bus direct (Phone: 09 355 3553) or myselfain@gdc.school.nzand yair concernswill be conveyedo
Auckland Transport.

Mr Gordon Robertson, Deputy Principal
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Online Payments now possible through the Parent and Student Portal

We are pleased to advise that you can now makdioe payments through this PortalYou can choose the specific
charges to be paid and pay usigredit cardor internet banking Just login to théortaland choose the Financial
tab. Full instructions are availablesre.

We will be resending by email the username and password information that you need to login to the Portal.

As well as the payments facility, the portsogives you real time information from our Student Management
System such as attendance, timetall&EA progress and reportBlease do take a look.

If you prefer, payment by cash, cheques, S, and credit card can still be made at the Accounts Office or by
RANBOG ONBRAUG Ayid2 123RSZ036487RMD.2Tb Brsuredte ynbneylito@@lydafidcated,
please ensure that you provide the following:

Particulars:  Student Name or Student ID
Code: Student form class
Reference:  What is being paidbr

If you have any account or payment queries, please contact Mrs Bernadette Hyde on 09 575 9128 ext 117 o
hyd@gdc.school.nz

Ms Lisa Davidiller, Business Manager

NZQA Feeg Payment [2adline

NZQAfees must be paid for students to have their results recorded on their Record of Achievement and to receive
certificates.

Please ensure that these are paid beféinriday, 17 August 2018

Please refer to the above sectiabout theportal for details ® how you can make this payment.

Mr Praveen Chand, Deputy Principal

Study Pass

Study Pass revision guides are now available to be purchased through the
school. The following titles are available:

I | 1 NCEA Level 1 Mathematics
9 NCEA Level 2 Mathematics
T NCEA_evel 3 Calculus
o L= o F. 1 NCEA Level 3 Statistics

g ,\\n ’ \\ The packs include a set of feddit notes and previous examination
= " questions with worked answers. They cost $22| gayments can be
- oo made through A&counts.
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KBB Festival

CELEBRATING
YOUTH MUSIC
SINCE 1983

FESTIVAL 2018

..................................................................................................................................

FREE ADJUDICATED PERFORMANCES AT
THE HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL

..................................................................................................

KBB MUSIC

AUGUST

...............

GALA CONCERTS

HOLY TRINITY CATHEDRAL

Chamber Orchestras

2.30pm
6.30pm

$15

one concert

& Concert Bands

Symphony Orchestras
& Jazz Bands

$25*

both concerts

Door Sales:

$20 per concert
$5 student concession

£\ TICKETS AVAILABLE
WERF  TUROUGH TICKET
www.iticket.co.nz or

facebook.com/kbbmusicfestival

I’ PROUD PRINCIPAL SPONSOR
[uckiano
HJECONDARY

KBB

IT]US]Q Music

o QesTivaL
......... Rust

www.kbbmusicfestival.co.nz

| e o R

Joyee
Fisher

FOUNDATION
Tomaki o m Tokera (I-?;}x;:l i ol r[ e
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Honours Orchestr&g KBB Festival

Congratulations to Maya Tse (Year 12), Damon Hedib{Brien (Year 10) and Callum Collier (Year 12) who have
been selected to play in the Honours Orchestra of the KBB Festival on Friday, 10 August 2018rate.Bloly
Trinity Cathedral. Admission is free

Mrs Christine Myhre, Arts Faculty

Alumnic¢ KS ynQ&a 5SOFRS wSdzyAz2y

THE 80’S DECADE WERE YOU AGLENDOWIECOLLEGE IN
A4 GDC ALUMNI REUNION THESQ'S?

AN 80's DECADHREUNIONSATURDAY
11 Aucus12018 AT7PM

TICKETS ON SALE35

For more information, please visit the Facebook pag&s://www.facebook.com/events/1023738371160454/
or email:alumni@gdc.school.nz

Mrs Caroline MacKenzie, Alumni Advancement Officer

Middle Years Programme (MYE)nternational Baccalaureate

WHAT ARE THE APPROACHES TO LEARNING (ATL) FOR MYP?

ATL Skill Categories MYP Skill Clusters Through the Approaches to Learning
Communication . Communication (ATL) in MYP, students develop skills
Efoc'al "'('O“ab?mtl.on that are planned for, taught and
Self-Management I11. Organization . - .

V. Affective integrated inthe process of learning.

V. Reflection The goal of ATisto help our students
Research V1. Information Literacy Gt SIENY 2 KIS Ny ¢ I ON.

VIL. Media Literacy curriculum. These skills provide a
Thinking VIIL Critical Thinking foundation to help students prepare

IX. Creative Thinking

X Transfer

for, and demonstrate learning through
a common language. The ATL progide

an opportunity for students to develop the sédhowledge of their strengths and weaknesses and skills they need,
to enjoy a lifetime of learning.The ATL skills reflect and connect with the New Zealand Curriculum Key
Competencies and provide a more specific set of tools for learning for students.

Click on the link to view a short clip with more informationAgmproaches to Learning

Mrs Sharon Hewetson, Deputy Principal

phone: +64 9 575 9128
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Community Consultation Process

5SIENJtFNBydaz /FNBIAGSNE | yR 2Knyl dz=

Every four years, the Glendowie College Board of Trusteeducts a community consultation that feeds into its
strategic planning cycle.

This year the Board has commissioned a research compBnyzChannek, to undergo a research study in order

G2 3rAYy | 0SGGSNI dzyRSNRAGFYRAY3I 2F LI NByidiaQs aiddzRSy

The aim of this initiative is to engage with our commurgtparents, students and staff membecsto better
understand howwe are meeting your needs as well as what we can do to improve our services, systems, processes
and communication.

We are excited about the engagement initiative and the insights it will deliver to help the school to better
collaborate with the communityand ensure students continue excelling and experiencing rich, varied and
meaningful learning opportunities.

l'd GKS SyR 2F (GKS adGNIGS3IA0 LI FyyAy3a LINRBOSaax 4SS |
strategic development.

Who will bemanaging this engagement process?

Glendowie College has commissioned Buzz Channel, an independent specialist NZ research company to underta
this engagement project. Buzz Channel is a community engagement specialist with extensive experience in th
educaion sector and evaluating feedback from students, parents and school stakeholders.

Clickhereti2 4SS . dzZ 1T / KIFIyySftQa | LIWNREFOK (2 NB&ASINOK | yR

What is involved in thisengagement initiative?
The engagement initiative will comprise four stages:

Stage 1:

Conduct focus
groups & workshops

Stage 2:

Conduct online
surveys with
parents, students
and staff members

Stage 3:

Analyse qualitative
and quantitative
findings

Stage 4:

Present the findings

with parents, back to the Board

students and staff
members

phone: +64 9 5759128 email:info@gdc.school.nz website:www.gdc.school.nz
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1 Stage I¢ Buzz Channel toonduct qualitative focus groups and/or workshops with parents, students, and staff
members in the week commencing Monda30 August 2018. The aim of this stage is to explore the
O2YYdzyAilleQa @GASga 2y DESYR2¢AS [/ 2f€S3ST gKIG | NB
school could improve upon and any suggestions or recommendations for continuous imprdveme

i Stage 2¢ Buzz Channel toun online surveys with all parents, students, and staff members in the week
commencing Mondayl0 September 2018. The aim of this stage is to apply findings and insights from the
previous qualitative stage using an online\ay to gather feedback from the entire community and obtain a
RSGFAf SR wNBLINBaASY(GlFiADdSe dzyRSNEGFYRAY3a 2F (KS 02

1 Stage 3, Buzz Channel tanalyse all feedback to create a report around the key findings and recomriemsia
from the community

9 Stage 4¢ Glendowie College Board of Trustees to consider the feedback of the community consultation and
work with the college to develop its neftur-year strategic plan. This will include sharing insights and strategic
directions with parents and the wider community

This engagement initiative will commence in August and will continue throughout August and September 2018.

As part of this engagement process, Buzz Channel will invite the Glendowie College community (pafiesaits] s
students) to provide feedback by participating in the focus groups/workshops and also through the online survey.
Accordingly, we would like to pass on your email contact details to Buzz Channel to ensure they can conduct thei
research objectivelyaccurately and independently.

As you are aware, Glendowie College takes privacy very seriously and Buzz ,Ghamo#dssional research
businesstakes participant privacy and security as seriously as we do.

If youwould likea copy oBuzz Channerivacy and data security policglease contact Ben Parsons, Buzz Channel
Managing Director, on 09 379 8920.

If you would like toopt out of this engagement process, and not have your contact details passed on to Buzz
Channel, or if you do not consent for yazhildren)to participate in the student focus groups and/or online survey
please advise us aton@gdc.school.nay Friday, 10August 2018

Buzz Channel is a member of the Research Association NZ and adheres to the code of practice regarding participe
NAIKGAZ LINAGEFOes O2yFARSYUGAFfAGE FYR 20KSNJ adl yREN
of ethicshere.

What do | need to do?
Please be on the lookout for an invite to participate in a focus group and/or workshop.

Invitations for focus groups and workshops will go out betwiglamday, 13 Augustand Thursday,16 August 2018
The focus groups and workshops will be held at Glendowie College beM@®aay, 20 Augustand Thursday23
August 2018

If you have any questions on this entire process, please do not hesitate to contatavas@gdc.school.nz

Yours sincerely,

Richard Dykes Steve Collier
Principal Board Chairperson
Glendowie College GlendowieCollege Board of Trustees
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The Glendowie Parents Association Fundraising team have been rather busy.
Let's check in to see what they have been up to.

Mamma Mia Movie Night
The Mamma Mia Movie Night was a huge success wighwethrills and spills our own Abba Troup, a wee faint
and lots oflaughter. The students were out in force too.

Planting Day for School Quad

Our planting day is still scheduled for Late Augpsttentially 26 August. We need eadmravers with a travel and
gardening gloves, and a few burly blokes to shift some mulch/soil. SIGN UP NOW. Look at the progress ol
contractors have made already in the Student Quad Angels.
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Fun Run / Walk
HELP NEEDED

Seeking volunteers on the dayo Marshall the race course, registration tent takers,
serve at our Cafe.

Days before registration tent. baking for our cafe, handing out flyers and giouigy
posters to local schools and community groups.

Sponsorship if your business can sponsor a raffle item, or cash donafmease email
us.

Either email us or volunteer éttps://www.trybooking.co.nz/22 7 and we will be in touch.

See ya next time in the staffroom, next meeting is the Thursday 6 Sejiter!!

https://www.facebook.com/GlendowieCollegeParentsAssociatiomr Gdcparents@agmail.com

Upcoming Events & Fundraisers

Timeless Photography Portrait Off¢ Last Chance https://www.trybooking.co.nz/CE
Planting Bee Term 2 26 AugugSun) https://www.trybooking.co.nz/DQ
Fun Run Term 3 23 Sépmber (Sun)| https://www.trybooking.co.nz/227

LAST CHANCE - FINAL WEEK - HAVE YOU BOOKED YOURS:?222¢2?

P 3

Family is the most important thing in the world. Portraits give you the

to your the love and
demonstrate your pride. Our wall art heirloom pieces help you to pass
on your family’s identity, history, and memories.

Your family portrait package includes:

PACKAGE © Ap consultation appoint

VALUED + A professional portrait session

AT: $785 + A personalised viewing session to select your photos
*  Two 6x8inch (15x20cm) prints

AVAILABLE If you would like to purchase further prints from the
e are available at normal rates, however
biligation.

FOR: session,

$95

Limited offer — book you session now

To book your family portrait package, please click on the
button below to make your donation and enter your details

https://www.trybooking.co.nz/CE

Sara HaddonChairperson & Fundraising Angel
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